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December 8, 2017
Dear Parents,

Our world-wide travels on our Magic Carpet have begun!  On our travels, we have stopped in Holland where we met St. Nick and learned about his helper Black Pete. We discovered that St. Nick, a friendly bishop, would deliver treats to boys and girls who put one of their shoes out on the eve of December 5th.  St Nick, , surprised us by putting a candy cane  in our gym shoe!  What fun! 
Our Magic Carpet also took us to Italy, where we learned new, big words for mangers: creche and precipio.  We saw a video of La Befana and learned how she met the special men on their way to see a new baby.  
Look for a suitcase filled with projects about the countries we visited, and flags we colored, to come home at the end of our “Christmas Around the World” Unit. The children are anxious to share with you all they have learned about other traditions!
We took a “field trip” to see the Chapel and learn about Our Lady of Guadalupe.  There is a beautiful painting of her there and we heard a story of how she appeared to Juan Diego on December 9th.  Her feast day is December 12th.  You will get a copy of the story in your Promise Magazine that comes home on Fridays.  

Thank you!  Thank you!  Thank you to all of the families that purchased books for our classroom from the Book Fair!  We have enjoyed reading all of them and they will stay in our classroom for many years to come!  We are so grateful.  Speaking of books, Thursday your child brought home their Reading Bag.  Please read the note inside the folder.  It explains that you should read the leveled book assigned to your child and complete the journal page.  Please record the date and book title on the reading log stapled to the folder.  We ask that you keep the book for at least 3 days to reread at home.  Mrs. Curtin will read the book with your child here at school and go over the journal.  Your child will then get a new book to continue the process.  Enjoy!
Besides becoming "world travelers", some of our other activities included:
            -  Reading an Advent story called A Manger Full of Love and discussing "Kind 
               Deeds" that we might be able to do during Advent to help prepare our hearts for
               Jesus' Birthday

 -making Advent Angels to help decorate our manger bulletin board


            - did you hear that the new Superkid is really 3 of them??
          

The children are looking forward to their class Christmas parties on Thursday Dec. 21st.
If you have not already done so, please send in a grab-bag gift, appropriate for a boy OR girl, that is approximately $3-5 dollars.  The gift should be labeled “To a Friend”, and then your child’s name. Please send in ASAP!
Winter weather means winter clothing.  We know we have mentioned this before, but Please, please, please help your child label every hat, mitten, boot, jacket and pair of snow pants.  Often, Kindergartners will have identical pieces of clothing, and this can cause much frustration!  Also, speaking of clothing, many children have shorts here for the emergency use.  We would also like to have an extra pair of socks and mittens in the backpack.  They come in handy when they get wet at recess!!  One more favor -  if you are cleaning house and have old kids’ sweatpants you no longer can use, we’d love to have them for our “spare clothing” closet.
Please continue to practice zipping and tying at home. By this time, your child should be able to dress themselves completely for recess. Getting ready at home each morning for school by themselves is a good measure of how they are doing on their independent skills. 

F.Y.I.  Often, over the holidays new shoes arrive. In January we will be asking each child to bring in a shoe box.  You may want to plan ahead!
IMPORTANT DATES/TIMES:
Friday Dec. 15                     K4/K5 Advent Program 12:00 noon in the church
Thursday, Dec. 21 
Christmas Party with gift exchange !  

                                            Half Day of school!  Dismissal 11:30.

Wednesday , Jan. 3

School resumes






Kindness Calendar due





Book It Notes Due
Wishing you a peaceful Advent season,

Carol Albertini & Mary Curtin
